
Alumni/Parent Meeting February 6, 2023 - 6:00 pm
Location - LTHS Ag Building

~Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Holly Noak

President Holly Noak opened the meeting and reminded everyone to sign in. She
informed the group that the first Cav Classic meeting will be 2/26 and many committee
spots need to be filled.

Secretary, Jessica Walker called a motion to pass minutes from the previous meeting,
Kathleen Fisher made motion and Brian Afdahl seconded. All in favor, none against,
Minutes approved.

Treasurer, Chris Grant gave the Treasure Report. There was $30880 in expenses,
$24850 was from TCYS. $8768 was our income.

President Holly Noak gave an update on sponsorship, we have beat our goal of
$25,000, with a sponsorship intake of $25,451.71. We have two Spring fundraisers that
we are hoping to make $4500. Our overall fundraising goal was $40,000, we are
currently at $35,163.74.

Thank you to all our sponsors!

Special thank yous were given for TCYS parent help.

TCYS this year:
• 45 Youth Fair Entries (10 members)
• 48 Livestock Entries (42 members)

Amelia Eckels sang National Anthem at Auction
Youth Fair Grand Champions – 6
Livestock Highlights – Danny Crompton Grand Champion Rabbits; Addison Vance
Breed Champion Dorpers; Molly 1st in class (goats) & showmanship; Amelia Echels 1st
in class (goats); Maddy 2nd in class (lambs) & showmanship; Gabby 2nd in class
(lambs); Ashley Stevens 2nd in class (lambs); Larson Noak 3rd in class (goats); Briar
Nichols 3rd in class (swine); ;
20 of project entries “made sale”!!! (17 students)

$39,900 was collected at TCYS for the LT FFA students who made sale. LT FFA put
$22,350 onto LT FFA Students & $2500 on non LT FFA students. We collect $16,900
from other buyer groups for LT FFA Students. LT FFA Alumni recognized as #3 buyer
group in 2023.



Future Events - Majors, Cav Classic 2024 planning has begun, Raise ‘Em Up fundraiser***April

13th, Next Alumni meeting (3/5), March board nominations, April voting, Pet Shot Clinic - Mon

4/22, PTerry’s Spirit Night (following Pet Shot Clinic), Senior Scholarships (applications due April

1), Banquet Fri 5/3 (tickets, supper, silent auction, etc.) & Animals move-out, barn clean-up, etc

(Advisors).

Advisor, Perry White gave a Teacher update - Students are working on LDEs & SDEs,
Majors are coming and Barn Clean up will probably be early April. The FFA District
Talent show is in April. Barns will be worked on this summer, if you get your animal early
summer please communicate with P. White about barn availability.

Aline Crompton announced Alisia Fee will be taking over the Scholarship Committee
(April 1st will be deadline, April 22nd will be interviews) & Kathleen Fisher will be taking
over Pet Shot Clinic.One more scholarship Committee member is needed.

Parent Question: How do kids get to LDEs - Students are transported to all CDE, LDE &
SDE events by the Advisors.

Meeting called to order at 6:43PM

Next Meeting will be March 5th @ 6PM.


